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For Immediate Release 

 
Workforce Development Program Plan Addresses SRS Pit Production 

Staffing Needs 

 

AIKEN, S.C., (December 21, 2023) – As construction plans continue at the Savannah River 
Plutonium Processing Facility (SRPPF), located at the Savannah River Site (SRS), efforts to 
staff the Plutonium (Pu) Modernization Program, which will develop and train the workforce prior 
to SRPPF project completion and startup, are progressing.  
 
The National Nuclear Security Administration (NNSA) recently granted Savannah River Nuclear 
Solutions (SRNS), the managing and operating contractor at SRS, approval of the SRPPF 
Workforce Development Program Plan, allowing scholarships to be used for funding training 
and education expenses for students at colleges and universities identified to help address 
SRPPF workforce needs.  
 
“SRNS has recognized the need to engage in workforce planning for the plutonium pit 
production mission and has taken steps to address workforce development needs,” said Jason 
Ashe, Pu Modernization Program Manager. “We are actively engaging local colleges and 
universities in developing programs to recruit, train and retain skilled and knowledgeable 
employees needed to produce plutonium pits.” 
 
Ashe led an effort in 2022 to establish relationships with eight Historically Black Colleges and 
Universities (HBCUs) in South Carolina. He and his team are continuing to establish similar 
relationships with other educational institutions in the region through programs such an 
internships and apprenticeships.  

 
Once SRPPF is fully operational, approximately 2,000 employees will be needed in a variety of 

areas, including  engineering, maintenance, operations, security and information technology. 

SRS has been tasked with modernizing the nuclear weapon stockpile, an area identified as a 

national priority. 

 

“We are committed to recruiting and retaining an innovative, talented and diverse workforce to 

support the Site’s pit production mission,” said Angela Martin, HR Manager, NNSA Pu 
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Programs/Projects. “The recent NNSA approvals provide a path for improving our funding 

capabilities related to training incoming employees.” 

 

The Pu Modernization Program is an enduring mission projected to be in operation for a 

minimum of 50 years, once SRPPF construction is completed. 

 

For more information on apprenticeship opportunities at SRS, click here. 

 

 

SRS Apprenticeship School Lead Program Manager David Jackson, of SRNS, provides information to 
local high school students at the recent CSRA College Night event. 
 

 

 

Established by Congress in 2000, NNSA is a semi-autonomous agency within the U.S. Department of 

Energy responsible for enhancing national security through the military application of nuclear science. 

NNSA maintains and enhances the safety, security, and effectiveness of the U.S. nuclear weapons 

stockpile; works to reduce the global danger from weapons of mass destruction; provides the U.S. Navy 

with safe and militarily effective nuclear propulsion; and responds to nuclear and radiological 

emergencies in the U.S. and abroad. 

https://www.srs.gov/general/outreach/apprenticeship/apprenticeship_school.htm


 

 

 

Savannah River Nuclear Solutions, a Fluor and HII partnership company, is responsible for the 
management and operations of the Department of Energy’s Savannah River Site, located near Aiken, 
South Carolina.  
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